The Honorable Larry Phillips






January 13, 2006
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for Council consideration and adoption is a proposed ordinance authorizing the Executive to provide fire investigation services to the city of Lake Forest Park.  If Council passes this ordinance, the Fire Marshal’s Office, located within King County’s Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES), will be authorized to begin providing fire investigation services to the city.   The King County Fire Marshal’s Office currently provides fire investigation services to more than a dozen cities and fire districts, some of them for several years.  
The interlocal agreement will be in effect until the end of 2006.  With the agreement of the city and the county, each year it may be extended by letter for one additional year for five successive years.
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Stephanie Warden, Director of the Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office Management and Budget

Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services
